
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Suburban Library Cooperative
November 8, 2018
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative


Present: 
Smith (Armada), Madson (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), McDowell (Fraser), Valyi-Hax (Harper Woods), Goins (Harrison Twp), Kammer (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), Bowman (Mount Clemens), LoPiccolo (Romeo), Lindstrom (Roseville), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica), and Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

Hames (Center Line), White-Owens (Lenox), DeMeulenaere (Ray), and Urban (Warren).
II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Sterling made a motion to approve the agenda, supported by Doege. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.

Valyi-Hax made a motion to approve the October 11, 2018 minutes, supported by LoPiccolo. Motion Carried.
IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System

Chris has started entering Fraser Schools data in the ConnectEd program. The Blue Cloud Mobile App is now available for testing – we need a name. Sterling made a motion to call the App “SLC Libraries Mobile” the motion was supported by Ester. Motion Carried.

B. SLC Shared Internship Program
Russ made a motion to proceed with the SLC Shared Internship program as presented. The motion was supported by Bowman. Motion Carried. Russ suggested starting with presentations at Wayne State in the Spring, set up interviews during the Summer and possibly hire someone to start in either September or October 2019. 

C. SLC Holidays
LoPiccolo made a motion to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the SLC Holidays as presented. The motion was supported by Doege. Motion Carried

D. Delivery

Our service is currently having vehicular issues. Libraries can give delivery drivers keys to their building and alarm codes, so staff does not need to be there for delivery. Romeo has some extra bins, they will be put in delvery or SLC staff will retrieve. 

1. Delivery Holidays
Valyi-Hax made a motion to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the Delivery Holiday Dates as presented. The motion was supported by Orlando. Motion Carried.
E. Digital Resources
1. Current Status
Tutor.com and RB Digital paid for through the General Fund are available to all SLC libraries. Freegal is paid from the Proprietary Fund and is available just to the Shared System libraries. Pricing has remained the same since SLC started providing these resources. Promotion was the main topic for the discussion. Different venues and coordinated publicity among the libraries was suggested. Are there any long term plans for the member libraries that include the current and additional databases? The Ancestry database gets the most usage, and libraries are interested in a group purchase of this database. Tammy will also schedule demos on Canopy and Linda.com for interested libraries. 
F. Standards

Nothing at this time.

V. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone
Libraries that have new represtation from this election, contact them and introduce them to your library. Michigan State Senator Elect Peter Lucido responded to a MLA survey and had some very positive responces to libraries. DSLRT meets next Friday at Bloomfield Township Public Library. Attorney Mel Muskovits will be the guest speaker. The DSLRT survey is out. If you want to contribute – contact Larry Neal via email.

B. Discussion Topic: Macomb County Closed POD Program
Two years ago SLC agreed to be a distribution site or Closed POD for information and/or medications to the staff and families of member libraries related to an emergency disaster. This is voluntary program and interested libraries will have to fill out the related forms. Tammy will be sending out forms to member libraries to enroll in the program or for updated information. 

VI. Share Something New/Big/Exciting or Ask a Question
Thank you to the Armada Free Public Library for providing refreshments for today’s meeting. Last week Tammy sent out an email about Macomb Literacy Partners items that are available for Macomb County based libraries. On Tuesday, Nov. 13, libraries are welcome to come to the Macomb Literacy offices (16480 Hall Road) to pick up any available items. Class I, II, III libraries can come between 11 a.m. and 1 p.m. Class IV, V, VI libraries can come between 1 – 3 p.m.
ARM: At the last meeting of the SLC OverDrive group, OverDrive has a bookmobile that could be used for promotion of all SLC libraries. A centralized location and/or event along side with the bookmobile would be best. Tammy will talk with Amy about the particulars and see if Partridge Creek would be an option for a location.
CMM: With the closure of Macomb Literacy Partners – Clinton-Macomb Library will continue to host an ESL conversation group on Saturdays.
EPL: New city manager started – very pro libraries.
FRA: Rose McKinney, the head clerical person, will be on medical leave for the  next 2 – 6 weeks. Had 175 attend this year’s Halloween program.

HPW: Had an interesting program for staff called “Stop the Bleed” on how to handle mass casualties. The program provided hands on learning and a first aid kit to handle life threatening injuries.
HTL: Started with automatic renewals of library items, right now there is a limit of one renewal per item.
LWM: Richmond Township approved a library millage. Patrons from Richmond Township will have full access starting December 1st. Julianne will contact Amy regarding updating patron files.
MTC: Monies received by libraries from changes to the Personal Property Tax law, will now remain stable. But libraries should expect incremtal decreases in the future. Attended a webinar on the homeless in libraries. This is a great resource. The presentor has a book on the topic through ALA.
ROG: Libraries that have unions – do any have contracts of 2 years or shorter – No.
SBL: Had final work session for a new library. The township is having a trustee meeting Nov. 20th and one of the items is the budget and plans for a new library. Katie raised a question about banning patrons, especially from other libraries – can their library card be placed in a banned status? Or can something be put in the notes field of a patron’s record that they were banned from a certain library and why?
VII. Public Participation
None
VIII.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.
IX. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be January 10, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative – Clinton-Macomb  will host.
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